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REGULAR SESSION, COMMON COUNCIL, JANUARY 11, 2021

Be it Remembered that the Common Council of the City of Ptymouth, Indiana, met in regular
session on January 11, 2021, The meeting was held in the Council Chambers, on the second floor of
the City Building, 124 N. Michigan St., Plymouth, Indiana and was called to order at 6:30 p.m.

Mayor Senter led the Pledge of Allegiance and Councilman Ecker offered prayer.

Senter presided for Council members Greg Compton, Don Ecker, Jeff Houin, Robert
Listenberger, Randy Longanecker, Shiloh Carothers Milner. Clerk-Treasurer Xaver and City
Attorney Surrisi were also present. Council Member Duane Culp was absent.

Council Members Compton and Ecker moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the
last regular Common Council meeting on December 28, 2020, as presented. The motion carried.

Council Members Ecker and Compton moved and seconded to the 2™ and 4™ Mondays of
each month at 6:30 as the regular meeting date and time for the Common Council for 2021. The
motion carried.

Council Members Compton and Milner moved and seconded to elect Ecker as Mayor Pro-
Tempore for the Council for 2021. The motion carried.

Board Members Ecker and Listenberger moved and seconded to appoint Keith Hammonds to
the Marshall County Unsafe Building and Premises Board for 2021. The motion carried.

City Attorney Surrisi updated the council on the Aquatics Center. He said that some City
officials would be meeting on January 13" to discuss the Aquatic Center financial the situation. The
reason for this meeting is due to Rick Miller who owned the operating company breaching his
personal guarantee which resulted in a litigation. The funds for the Aquatic Center are scheduled to
run out in March and the city is looking for long term funding for the obligations incurred @w this
project. Mayor Senter would like to use city funds to keep the facility going until a long-term
solution is found. More information on this is expected at the next meeting.

Mayor Senter introduced Laura Walls the new MCEDC contact for the City of Plymouth.
She was excited to start working with the city.

City Attorney Surrisi gave an update on the Stellar Communities Project. The next meeting
for this is on January 14™ and they will be looking to get applications finalized for INDOT projects.
The park board is working on moving on to River Park Square Phase 2 and would like to start
construction this year.

Mayor Senter offered the privilege of the floor.

Members Ecker and Listenberger moved and seconded to accept the following

communications:
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e Minutes of the Board of Public Works and Safety meeting of December 28, 2020
e (01.11.21 Check Register

The motion carried.
There being no further business to come before the Council, Council Members Compton and
Ecker moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 6:46 p.m.
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Jeanine M. Xaver, IAMC, CMC
Clerk-Treasurer
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Mark Senter, Mayor



